

Forrabury & Minster Parish Council



Minutes : 13th August 2015

Page 1 of 3

Present Cllr Ferrett, Cllr Hockin, Cllr Martin, Cllr Jarvis, Cllr Chater, Cllr Irving-Little

08.01 Apologies – Cllr Rodda, Cllr Smith, Cllr Edwards

08.02 Declarations of Interest – none declared

08.03 Public Participation – 2 members of the public present. Nothing raised.

08.04 Minutes

Minutes of the meeting held on 9th July 2015 - Cllr Martin proposed the minutes be accepted as a true record. Seconded by Cllr Chater. All in favour. Cllr Ferrett abstained not at meeting. **Resolved.**

Minutes of the meeting held on 23rd July 2015 - Cllr Jarvis proposed the minutes be accepted as a true record. Seconded by Cllr Irving-Little. All in favour. **Resolved.**

08.05 Matters to report (only) from previous meetings minutes

Nothing to report

08.06 Items from previous meeting

Highway Issues including Rubbish – Cllr Hockin proposed the council write and thank Cornwall Council Highways for fine work done in trimming the highway hedgerows back in a and around Boscastle. Seconded by Cllr Chater. All in favour. **Resolved.**

Cllr Irving-Little advised of road works due in the next few months.

Camelford Road crossroad junction at Waterpit/Venn Down, following the second response from Cornwall Council which stated they proposed to look at changes to the junction, it was agreed to follow this up in three months' time.

Parish Fund (car park & toilets) – Cllr Chater reported no further progress had been made in getting any information from Cornwall Council.

Parish Plan – meeting held last night no information available for this meeting.

Castle Site – Transfer progressing, but need to supply a land value to solicitor for stamp duty. Councillors feel a modest sum perhaps £100 be assigned. Clerk to ask Cornwall Council if they have a value assigned as it is part of their assets. If no, clerk will ask an estate agent.

Stone Welcome Signs – progressing sign writing in progress.

Works around the village – the usual areas are being maintained, and plan to look at tidying the area between motorcycle parking area and Spar shop during the winter.

Code of Conduct – Cllr Jarvis advised that Bude have requested a training session for the North Cornwall area and Cllr Jarvis will advise clerk when date is known.

Neighbourhood Development Plan – Cllr Jarvis raise his concern about the amount of work and cost involved, with limited resources progress may be difficult.

Village Hall – Cllr Martin proposed the council hold a separate meeting with all councillors in attendance to discuss. Seconded by Cllr Hockin. All in favour. Clerk to confirm date possibly 3rd September.

Community Fund – wind turbine – Cllr Hockin reported a developer is looking into suitable sites, which would be beneficial to the community.

Adrian Prescott (Clerk)

Signed Chairman.....*D.J. Jarrett*.....

